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Notice Concerning Dividends of Surplus (Dividend Increase) 
 

 i-mobile Co., Ltd. (the “Company”) hereby announces that it has resolved, at a meeting of the Board of 
Directors held on September 11, 2025, to pay dividends of surplus (dividend increase) with a record date of 
July 31, 2025. The details are described below. 

 
Note 

 
1. Details of dividend 

 Determined amount 
Most recent dividend forecast 
(Announced on September 

12, 2024) 

Actual results for the 
previous fiscal year 

(Fiscal year ended July 31, 
2024) 

Record date July 31, 2025 July 31, 2025 July 31, 2024 

Dividend per share 26.00 yen 26.00 yen 22.00 yen 

Total amount of dividends 1,467 million yen – 1,267 million yen 

Effective date October 6, 2025 – October 8, 2024 

Payment start date October 6, 2025 – October 8, 2024 

Source of dividends Retained earnings – Retained earnings 

 
2. Reason 

In the fiscal year ended July 31, 2025, the Company achieved record-high consolidated net sales and 
operating profit, and met its original plan for profit attributable to owners of the parent. Taking these factors 
into account, the Company decided, as initially forecast, to declare a year-end dividend of 26 yen per share 
(payout ratio: 50.6%), representing an increase of 4 yen from the 22 yen per share paid in the previous fiscal 
year. In addition, as disclosed in the “Notice Regarding Status and Completion of Acquisition of Treasury 
Shares” published on July 24, 2025, the Company acquired treasury shares equivalent to approximately 3% of 
the total number of shares outstanding. Taking these factors into account, the total return ratio was 87.3%. To 
our shareholders for the fiscal year ended July 31, 2025, we respectfully ask for your continued and further 
support. 
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